

## **ESCRICK CE PRIMARY SCHOOL**

## 15<sup>th</sup> September 2025

Dear Parents/Carers,

Thank you for supporting our author event last week. The children had super workshops and were so engaged in their learning with Catherine Jacob – bringing their reading and writing alive. Thank you to Mrs Robinson for organising this opportunity for our children.

**AMBASSADOR ROLES** – The children have once again been given the opportunity to sign up for pupil ambassador roles. There will be two chosen from each year group and our ambassador groups consist of:

- School council
- Collective Worship
- Rights Respecting
- Eco Warrior
- Sports
- Forest and Gardening
- Well being.

The children will be informed at the end of the week if they have been chosen as ambassadors.

## **Results for the 100 Club September Draw**

- 1<sup>st</sup> Bogumila Opala £30
- 2<sup>nd</sup> Claire Rowson £20
- 3<sup>rd</sup> Mathew Carter- Woodhead £10
- 4<sup>th</sup> Ruth Wilson £5

**Parent Forum Meeting - 25<sup>th</sup> September 2.30pm -** Two years ago we introduced a Parent Forum Group to facilitate and strengthen partnerships between home and school. It was a successful initiative, and we would like to continue with it again.

For those families new to school here is an overview of the group. 2 parent representatives from each year group are invited to meet with Miss Miller or Mr Broxup on a half termly basis. The purpose being to discuss any new initiatives, gather parental views and to hear feedback from parents. There is an agreed code of conduct to ensure that the meetings are delivered in a respectful and fair manner.

Last year parents agreed representatives through the year group Whats App. So, we would like to ask if we can have 2 representatives from each year group again. If people wish to continue in the role, then that is fine but equally it is up to the parents to decide. Can you please inform Mrs Hall of the reps for each year group – many thanks.

In line with NYES Health and Safety guidance, we are updating our policy on the wearing of earrings during PE and sporting activities:

- All earrings must be removed for contact and equipment-based sports (e.g. football, tag rugby, ball games).
- Pupils who cannot remove their earrings will not be able to take part and will be given an alternative task.
- Tape is not permitted to cover earrings during any sport.
- In some non-contact activities (e.g. solo dance, running), pupils may be allowed to participate in a separate area, at the teacher's discretion.
- Pupils must be able to remove their own earrings or come to school without them on PE days. Staff are not permitted to assist with removal.
- If your child is considering a new piercing, we recommend doing so at the start of the summer holidays to allow for proper healing.

Thank you for your support in keeping all pupils safe during physical activity.

## Dates for your Diary – headteacher awards recommence next week.

Celebration Assembly for Years 6 and 4	Monday 22 <sup>nd</sup> September @ 9am
Celebration Assembly for Year 5 and 3	Monday 29 <sup>th</sup> September @ 9am
Celebration Assembly for Year 1 and 2	Monday 13 <sup>th</sup> October @ 9am
Celebration Assembly for Reception	Monday 20 <sup>th</sup> October @ 9am
Parents Welcome Meeting – all welcome	Tuesday 23 <sup>rd</sup> September 5 – 5.45pm
Phonics Information session – Rec/Y1 and	Tuesday 23 <sup>rd</sup> September as part of the
Y2 parents	welcome session
Parent Consultation Evenings	Monday 20 <sup>th</sup> October 3.40- 6pm
	Tuesday 21 <sup>st</sup> October 3.40 – 6pm

With very best wishes,

FIMME

Miss Emma E Miller

'Every person is an individual and also part of a community.'

1 Corinthians 12:12-27